
��� 

B ggggglimu 
Telephone: (207) 622-3473 Fax: (207)626-2968 A ms a glélllllllt 49 Community Drive, Augusta, ME 04330 

SS 
4 ~- 

' 

Website: www. msmaweb. com PU BHC HXKA‘ ‘ON AD‘/O( A E 5 
Maine School Superintendents .~\si>1x-ration 

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF 

L.D. 343 

AN ACT TO INVEST IN AN EDUCATIONAL TECHNICIAN TRAINING 
PROGRAM TO ADDRESS SHORTAGES IN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Senator Rafferty, Representative Brennan and members of the Education and Cultural Affairs Committee. I 

am Steven Bailey, executive director of Maine School Management Association, testifying on behalf of the 
legislative committees of the Maine School Boards Association and Maine School Superintendents 
Association, in support of L.D. 343. 

There is a shortage of education technicians in the state. This bill provides $200,000 in both 2023-24 and 
2024-25 to support the Leaming Facilitator Credential Program at Eastem Maine Community College. We 
know this program works. It has been observed to successfully provide quality training and educational 
technicians that come out of the program prepared and ready to move into their education support roles. 

We believe this funding will make the education technician program more robust and keep the early 
momentum of this successful program moving forward. It also has been pointed out by our members in 
Southem Maine that education technician programs are offered at Southem Maine Community College as 
well. They suggest that it too should be supported since there are shortages of education technicians in various 
regions across the state. 

Right now Eastem Maine Community College and Southem Maine Community College offer programs for 
education technicians that open up pathways for Education Technician IIIs who ultimately may become fully 
certified teachers. 

MSSA and MSBA support this bill and urge it be approved by the Education and Cultural Affairs Committee 
with an Ought to Pass vote. 

Steven W. Bailey Eilfiefl E_- King 
MSBA Executive Director MSSA Executive Director


